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25 July 2013  

The Executive Director 

Australian Law Reform Commission 

GPO Box 3708 

SYDNEY NSW 2001

Re: Fremantle Press response to the ALRC Discussion Paper on Copyright and the Digital Economy 

We wish to voice our serious concerns at the proposed changes to the Copyright Act 1968 in relation to statutory income.
 
This company earns up to 5% of its annual income from licensing fees and views with dismay the potential loss of this income, particularly at a time when the industry, and especially the smaller independent publishing houses, are under sustained pressure. Any reduction in the levels of statutory income received in recent years will impact upon our operations.
 
The majority of our publishing agreements with authors oblige us to collect statutory income on their behalf and a review of their earnings in recent years indicates a significant loss to them.
 
A core component of our annual programs is the identification and development of new works by Australian writers. Associated costs are not insignificant and we rely on every avenue of earned income to fund the program, and by extension, to improve the earnings potential of our authors.
 
We are not well placed to monitor ‘fair usage’ or the take-up of voluntary licences, and are seriously concerned at both the potential loss of income and the extra work load required of staff should the proposed changes become law.

Yours sincerely,

Jane Fraser

CEO 

